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144 North Binkley Street, Soldotna, Alaska 99669  (907) 714-2160  (907) 714-2388 Fax 

 Office of the Borough Clerk 

 

    
 

 

Johni Blankenship, MMC 

Borough Clerk 

 

  Office of the Borough Clerk 

2/6/2019 

 

Ms. Melissa Jacobsen 

City of Homer Clerk 

Homer City Hall 
491 E Pioneer Ave. 
Homer, AK 99603 

 

RE: Non-Objection of Application 

  

Dear Ms. Jacobsen, 

 

This serves to advise that the Kenai Peninsula Borough has reviewed the above 

referenced application and has no objection. 

 

Should you have any questions, or need additional information, please do not hesitate 

to let us know. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Johni Blankenship, MMC 

Borough Clerk 

 

JB/TS 

 

Encl. 

 

 

cc: lighthousegrill96@gmail.com; clerk@ci.homer.ak.us; DHenry@kpb.us; 

JRodgers@kpb.us 
 

 Licensee/Applicant  : Jane Pascall 

 Business Name  : Bluff Point Lighthouse Drive Thru Grill 

 License Type   : Restaurant/Eating Places - Public Convenience 

 License Location  : 725 Sterling Hwy, City of Homer 

 License No.   : 5528 

 Application Type  : Restaurant/Eating Place – Public Convenience 

Seasonal  
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From: sarah spencer
To: Department Clerk
Subject: Tonights public hearing comments
Date: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:52:20 AM

I cannot attend the meeting tonight, but I would be interested in submitting some comments by
email.
I understand that there is a proposal under discussion to provide funding to "set-free Alaska"
to assist them in the development of a Men's residential substance use disorder (SUD)
treatment facility. 
As the only local addiction medicine specialist,  I fully support the development of a
residential treatment facility in Homer.  I also support the use of city finds to help support this
effort.  I would like to clarify, though, that the letter of support written by myself for Set-free
was written to support their State Grant application, not this city proposal, and I would like to
document to be labeled in that way so that it is clarified. 

It has come to my attention that another alternative funding proposal has been submitted to
split some of the proposed funds and give some to local agencies (such as the Homer
foundation and Maapp).  I think that supporting local efforts is also very important, given that
they have been instrumental in providing critical services around addiction for the past 2 years
in Homer and are struggling with little to no funding at this time.  The Opioid task force has
been instrumental in providing education and uniting the service organizations to streamline
care for patients.  The Exchange has been highly successful in distributing Narcan kits that
have reversed over 12 overdoses in our community and helped 6 clients get into SUD
treatment, and likely prevented multiple cases of Hepatitis C transmission.  The bearded
sisters foundation has been supporting recovery by starting the fit-to-recover program.  These
organizations have been able to make dramatic headway in filling gaps in SUD care in our
community, and can continue to provide substantial services with only small amounts of
money required.  

I'm not sure what the right answer is to choosing the best proposal at this time, but if other
homer addiction and recovery efforts are not included at this time, I would strongly encourage
the city to consider offering support to these organizations in the near future.  
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Dr. Sarah Spencer
Addiciton Medicine Specialist (ABAM)
Volunteer Medical Director of Homer Exchange

27

mailto:sarahspencerak@gmail.com
mailto:clerk@ci.homer.ak.us


From: Mary Griswold
To: Department Clerk
Subject: Fw: Ord 19-07 Set Free Alaska funding
Date: Monday, February 04, 2019 7:00:23 PM

(Please include in the upcoming council packet)
 
From: Mary Griswold
Sent: Monday, February 04, 2019 6:56 PM
To: carolinevenuti@ci.homer.ak.us ; donnaaderhold@ci.homer.ak.us ; heathsmith@ci.homer.ak.us ;
mayor@ci.homer.ak.us ; rachellord@ci.homer.ak.us ; shellyerickson@ci.homer.ak.us ;
tomstroozas@ci.homer.ak.us
Subject: Ord 19-07 Set Free Alaska funding
 

I have concerns about contributing city funds to a faith-based organization. Set Free Alaska
uses a mind-body-spiritual approach to recovery, according to its website.  “This unique
approach fuses healthy spiritual principals with proven clinical and therapeutic techniques.” 
At the last council meeting, their spokesperson said they will accept clients of all persuasions. 
However, will clients be required to participate in spiritual rehab?    I do not object to Set Free
Alaska operating in Homer, but I do not favor using city funds to support religious proselytizing
no matter how lofty or needed the goal.
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From: Hannah Heimbuch
To: Hannah Heimbuch
Subject: Ordinance 19-07(S)
Date: Monday, February 11, 2019 10:32:22 AM

Dear Council Members and Mayor Castner — 

I am writing to provide comment on Ordinance 19-07(S), which re-appropriates funds to Set
Free Alaska for an addiction treatment facility. I am unable to attend most of the Council
meeting tomorrow, so will direct my comments to you here. 

I am a City of Homer resident, and participate occassionally on the Opioid Task Force as a
community member and as co-founder of a non profit focused on recovery and sober living
issues.

First off, I am profoundly supportive of the steps the city is taking in funding addiction
treatment and recovery services. This is a tremendous community need, impacting all families
in one way or another. Thank you for the attention being given to this issue, I commend you
for making this a priority. 

I am very supportive of Set Free Alaska coming to Homer. They appear to have the passion,
skills and capacity to provide excellent care and services here, and I look forward to seeing
those services expand. This is a landmark moment for our community and I celebrate this
important development. I will admit that I have misgivings about faith-based programs and
institutions, however, I appreciate and have confidence in the distinct polices laid out by Set
Free that establish openness and acceptance around the diverse spiritual convictions of
individuals, and prioritize quality care over a particular faith-based agenda. I believe this
distinction is critical to their ability to serve the entire community without prejudice,
critical to gaining the trust of those in need, and critical to determining the
appropriateness of directing any city funds to this program.

I understand from the Ordinance language that the city is considering providing a portion of
the funds needed to close the gap between Set Free's pending State of Alaska grant and their
final budget needs, and that the remainder will be generated through their additional
fundraising. I am overall supportive of this decision and look forward to seeing the Council
pass this or a version of this Ordinance in the near future. I also look forward to supporting
through community advocacy the remaining fundraising needed to bring this project to
fruition. Before the city appropriates funds to this project, however, I think there are a few
things that should be included in the public record in order to truly incorporate this important
project into the fabric of a collaborative approach to addiction established by the Opioid Task
Force. 

The proposed funding amount ($177,172.05) is, as stated in the Ordinance, the most recent
amount received in Community Assistance for State fiscal year 2019. During their
presentation to the City Council on January 28, Set Free Alaska requested that the entirety of
that specific amount be directed to their Homer-based project. This is a smart and timely
request on their part. However, I think it is prudent and important for the City Council to
request, for public record and review, a copy of the budget into which these funds will be
incorporated, and a copy of the grant proposal(s) they are intended to complement. I believe
this is good practice for appropriating public funds to any outside entity, and reflective of the
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gravity and complexity of the issue the funds are intended to address. Moreover, it would give
city residents and applicable health organizations greater opportunity to review and comment
on this ordinance with what I think is a necessary level of detail, not currently included in
Council documents. As you know, the letters included in this week's city packet are in support
of Set Free coming to Homer, and in support of Set Free's State of Alaska grant proposal, but
not directly applicable to this Ordinance. Even Set Free's letter does not name a specific
dollar amount or a reasoning for that dollar amount. I believe due diligence requires that
additional information, if only to establish the intent and use of these important and particular
funds, and generate much deserved support for this exciting new project. 

As a comparison, the City directed $179,250 to Alaska Mindful Paws in 2016 to operate the
animal shelter over a 2 year time period. In order to obtain this contract, AMP submitted an
operating plan and simple budget for review by the Homer Police Department, which reported
to the Council on the substance and quality of this plan, the specific reasoning for the
submitted budget, the quality of the proposed staffing, and its ability to meet the distinct needs
of the service. The city was contracting for an outside organization to run a city service, so this
is a somewhat different scenario. But I think it is a good example of a private organization
submitting robust information to the city, requesting a distinct funding amount through a
detailed proposal, and receiving said funds. I support Set Free Alaska's project in Homer, and I
support city funding going to it. But there needs to be a budget and project proposal for public
review. This is too big a step to not incorporate those elements, and it would be difficult for
me to believe that a very temporary delay in appropriating these funds would compromise the
project's success. 

This minimal additional time and information would also give the Opioid Task Force an
opportunity to discuss this project specifically. They have not had an opportunity as yet to do
so. Though there has certainly been discussion and broad support from the Task Force for Set
Free coming to Homer, and they have given input on the type of services needed, they have
not as a group discussed and given input on a particular project proposal or the components of
it that seek local municipal funding.  The Ordinance recognizes that the City receives quarterly
reports from the Opioid Task Force, which is a highly diverse community coalition dedicated
to addressing addiction issues on the Southern Kenai Peninsula. Given the complexity of the
issue and the system of collaborative problem solving established by the Task Force and
supported by the City, I think it makes sense for them and other members of the public to
review at least a basic project description and budget. If the organization is already seeking
additional grant funds for this project, both of those things should be readily available, and
could be provided in short order. 

As a community member, outspoken advocate for recovery and addiction services, and a
participating member of the Opioid Task Force, I want this project to go forward with the
maximum amount of community confidence. I believe having a full understanding of how
these substantial public funds will be incorporated into Set Free Alaska's overall project vision
and budget will do a great deal to generate that confidence. As an independent entity bringing
a private operation to Homer, they do not owe anyone that explanation. As an entity
potentially receiving $177,172.05 in public funds, they absolutely do. 

My comments here should not indicate a lack of support for Set Free. I am immensely
supportive of what they are doing. But what I have learned from my time engaging with the
Task Force is that it takes a high degree of collaboration and communication to develop a
comprehensive approach to treating this incredibly dynamic community health issue. It cannot
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be addressed by any one approach or any one organization. Because of this complexity I do
not believe we should direct city funds to a specific project without having a robust
understanding of how those funds will be utilized, and feedback from those in the community
that have been active and collaborating on addiction services. 

In summary — please request a project budget and a copy of partnering grant proposals to
accompany this funding request, allowing time for the public to review and provide comment.
In my opinion, this would reflect smart public process surrounding a vitally important issue
and community project. 

Thank you, 
Hannah Heimbuch
907.299.4018
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From: Lynn Spence
To: Department Clerk
Subject: Rehab Center
Date: Monday, February 11, 2019 11:35:19 AM

Dear Council,
 
I have not been paying attention to the research that has gone into getting a rehab facility in Homer
but after listening at the last council meeting I walked away feeling a bit uncomfortable.  My
discomfort has more to do with process than what agency will provide services.  It felt a bit like a
salesman offering candy to children.  I just want to know that you have approached this like any
other expenditure the city makes.  I hope you have some kind of written agreement on how the
money will be used and what the program really is.  Will local people have some kind of preference
or is it a statewide program?  Do you know how people are prioritized for the program or do they
just take the next person who asks for help?
 
There are a lot of things the city could spend money on so it seems important to know exactly what
we are spending our community money on.  It is easy to understand spending it on the police station
to reduce the debt load on a city building.  It is harder to understand giving it to a private entity even
if they provide a service we want.
 
I am just sharing my thoughts. 
 
Lynn Spence
331 Mountain View Drive
Homer, AK
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From: Stephanie Stillwell
To: Heath Smith; Tom Stroozas; Donna Aderhold; Shelly Erickson; Caroline Venuti; Rachel Lord; Mayor Email
Subject: Ordinance 19-07(S)
Date: Monday, February 11, 2019 9:12:28 AM

Good Morning Council Members and Mayor Castner,

First of all, I would like to say thank you for bringing forward the ordinance for the
appropriation of funds for Set Free Alaska. As I mentioned in my presentation during the last
city council meeting, any opportunity to talk about addiction and recovery is great. 

I also want to express that as a community member, I support any opportunity for the
community to work together to fill a need that has been identified, and as you all are aware,
that includes access to a residential treatment facility. Set Free Alaska has a great reputation
for providing substance use treatment services and I believe this would be a great asset for
individuals that need higher levels of treatment services in our community. 

With that being said, I also need to be sure that I advocate for the local organizations that
have been working hard in our community to enhance existing programs, create new
grassroots programs and are and have been actively engaged in the task force. I would also
like to highlight that the majority of the successes that our community has achieved in the
past 2 years has done so without any additional funding to support these efforts, including the
efforts and coordination of the opioid task force. 

Our community has really been proactive in creatively filling the needs and creating programs,
offering training and educational opportunity by relying on sponsors and donations from
individuals. As my presentation highlighted, our community has really rallied together to make
these things happen with very limited resources. 

Regardless of whether funding comes from this ordinance, a different city proposal, a private
community member or a completely different source, I feel that it is my duty to share that
funding is needed and to share the impact that any intentional funding for addiction
prevention, treatment, recovery and harm reduction efforts in our community could really
mean for Homer, and how even just a small amount of money can really stretch and create a
positive impact for many people. 

What could intentional funding related to addiction prevention, treatment & recovery
efforts provide to our community:

Opportunity to kick start programs for grassroots efforts and offer support to existing
local groups that have already been working hard to fill gaps in services needed. 

For example, funding to sponsor local folks to have peer support training for
further engagement of this evidence based practice, raising emergency funds for
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programs like The Exchange, having accessible funds for events, outreach,
printing, materials and other needs related to educating the community. 
Multiple local grassroots organizations and programs have been created in
response to the need for creatively approaching this extremely complex issue,
including recovery and peer support programs, reentry and addiction, harm
reduction and youth prevention. Local funding for these groups to access would
create immediate opportunity for engagement with the folks that need these
services while working to create solutions for long term sustainability. 

Funding to support opioid task force coordination would create more hours available
for community engagement, increased opportunity for communication and
collaboration between agencies, the city, and other community efforts. MAPP has been
supporting the efforts of the opioid task force however there has been no additional
funding to support this effort, and is not currently sustainable to support this role for
much longer into the future with the capacity that it has been operating. 
In general, having local funding available specifically to address issues related to
addiction prevention, treatment, harm reduction and recovery would serve as the
opportunity to create more immediate solutions to address any community needs as
they arise. 

What I really appreciate about this ordinance is that it brought the issue of funding to light,
because having intentional conversations about how the city can financially help with this
effort is now on my radar. I feel that as the coordinator of the task force, I did not connect the
idea that the city would even potentially have funding that could be used to address issues
related to addiction. I have been discussing the need for funding with folks for awhile,
including Philip with Set Free. When he informed me that the city was in support of Set Free
and wanted to contribute to funding this, I was of course happy to hear that there was such
support for Set Free although I also felt that there was a missed opportunity to support our
local efforts. Set Free is great and certainly filling a gap, I just want to be sure that this is not
overshadowing all the great work our community has been doing. If the task force were
engaged in the conversations about how city funding could have been appropriated to this
issue, folks around the table would have likely been engaged in how best this could be used.
And again, I want to be sure that I am not projecting any opposition to Set Free being a part of
our community and do not want to jeopardize their project.  

Again, I thank you all for the work you are doing and willingness to engage in these efforts and
to be part of the solution.

Stephanie Stillwell
907-756-3780
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CITY OF HOMER 1 
HOMER, ALASKA 2 

Erickson/Smith 3 
Aderhold/Venuti 4 

ORDINANCE 19-07(S-2) 5 
 6 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF HOMER, ALASKA 7 
AMENDING THE FY 2019 CAPITAL BUDGET BY REAPPROPRIATING 8 
FY2019 COMMUNITY ASSISTANCE IN THE AMOUNT OF 9 
$177,172.05 FROM THE POLICE STATION FUND TO MOBILIZING 10 
FOR ACTION THROUGH PLANNING AND PARTNERSHIPS 11 
(MAPP) FOR THE OPIOID TASK FORCE COORDINATION; 12 
HOMER FOUNDATION FOR CITY OF HOMER GRANTS RELATED 13 
TO ADDICTION PREVENTION, TREATMENT, HARM 14 
REDUCTION, AND RECOVERY; AND SET FREE ALASKA FOR THE 15 
PURPOSE OF ESTABLISHING AN A RESIDENTIAL ADDICTION 16 
TREATMENT CENTER IN HOMER.  17 

 18 
WHEREAS, Homer is experiencing an opioid epidemic with rates of opioid related 19 

crime and death skyrocketing; and 20 
 21 

WHEREAS, The Homer and surrounding communityies of Homer has have come 22 
together to form the Southern Kenai Peninsula Opioid Task Force with representation from 23 
across the community to combat the epidemic; and 24 
 25 

WHEREAS, The City of Homer realizes the solution to this epidemic will require the 26 
partnership and effort of the entire community; and 27 

 28 
WHEREAS, The City of Homer passed Resolution 16-008 supporting the establishment 29 

of a syringe exchange program in Homer City Limits; and  30 
 31 
WHEREAS, Homer City Council is supportive of the efforts of the Southern Kenai 32 

Peninsula Opioid Task Force and has a standing quarterly report from the Task Force on 33 
their meeting agenda; and 34 

 35 
WHEREAS, Financially supporting Mobilizing for Action through Planning and 36 

Partnerships (MAPP) with $40,000 for Task Force coordination would ensure the 37 
continuation of the Task Force’s important efforts in the community; and 38 

 39 
WHEREAS, Contributing $10,000 to the Homer Foundation’s City of Homer grant 40 

fund specifically for Homer-based organizations conducting programs and events 41 
related to addiction prevention, treatment, harm reduction, and recovery would benefit 42 
all of Homer and the surrounding area; and  43 
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Page 2 of 5 
ORDINANCE 19-07(S-2) 
CITY OF HOMER 
 

WHEREAS, The closest residential addiction treatment for Homer area residents is the 44 
central peninsula; and 45 
 46 

WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska is an Alaskan non-profit that has successfully run an 47 
addiction treatment center in the MatSu Valley since 2009; and 48 

 49 
WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska’s program completion rate ranges from 20-35% higher than 50 

the statewide average for addiction treatment; and 51 
 52 
WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska’s goal is to establish a comprehensive array of subsistence 53 

abuse services including inpatient, outpatient and prevention in Homer; and 54 
 55 

WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska is applying for a $1.5 million grant with the State of Alaska 56 
to establish a residential addiction treatment facility within the Homer city limits; and 57 

 58 
WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska has letters of support for the treatment facility from 59 

multiple diverse community organizations; and 60 
 61 

WHEREAS, Set Free Alaska has received in kind donations from local organizations 62 
and has a local fundraising committee dedicated to generating additional local cash 63 
donations for a Homer treatment center; and 64 

 65 
WHEREAS, By contributing $1277,172.05 the City of Homer will help close the gap 66 

between the state grant and the amount the local community can fundraise and allow Set 67 
Free Alaska to establish a treatment facility in Homer; and 68 
 69 

WHEREAS, The Homer City Council adopted Ordinance 15-16 removing State Revenue 70 
Sharing from the City of Homer Operating budget with the intention of using those funds on 71 
one-time purchases; and 72 
 73 

WHEREAS, The most recent amount received in Community Assistance for State fiscal 74 
year 2019 was $177,172.05; and 75 
 76 

WHEREAS, It is appropriate and in the City’s interest to appropriate funds from FY 77 
2020 State Revenue Sharing to move this project forward spend Community Assistance funds 78 
on opioid and other addiction related projects and programs in the Homer community 79 
this community wide project; and 80 
 81 

WHEREAS, It is the intent of the Homer City Council to reimburse the General Fund for 82 
this expenditure with the anticipated State FY 2020 Community Assistance; and 83 

 84 
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Page 3 of 5 
ORDINANCE 19-07(S-2) 
CITY OF HOMER 
 

WHEREAS, The 2019 budget appropriated the 2017 surplus of $250,000 to the 85 
police station project; and 86 

 87 
WHEREAS, Reappropriating FY2019 Community Assistance from the Police 88 

Station to MAPP, the Homer Foundation’s City of Homer grant fund, and Set Free Alaska 89 
leaves $7,615,000 in available funds after bonding to construct the Police Station which 90 
exceeds the $7.5 million budget Council established for the project; and 91 
 92 

WHEREAS, A financial contribution from the City to pay part of the cost of Set Free 93 
Alaska’s startup costs for an addiction treatment facility in Homer for the following 94 
purposes: 95 

 96 
• To pay for a portion of MAPP’s coordination expenses related to the Southern 97 

Kenai Peninsula Opioid Task Force; 98 
• To provide grant funds for Homer-based organizations to conduct programs 99 

and events related to addiction prevention, treatment, harm-reduction, and 100 
recovery through the Homer Foundation’s City of Homer grant fund; and 101 

• To pay part of the cost of Set Free Alaska’s startup costs for a residential 102 
addiction treatment facility in Homer  103 

 104 
is in the best interest of the City and its residents, and will serve a public purpose of 105 

the City. 106 
 107 

NOW, THEREFORE, THE CITY OF HOMER ORDAINS: 108 
 109 

Section 1. The City of Homer herby amends the FY 2019 Capital Budget by 110 
appropriating $177,172.05 from the Police Station Fund to Set Free Alaska for the startup 111 
costs associated with an addiction treatment facility in Homer. 112 
 113 

Revenue:  114 
Account   Description     Amount  115 

     Police Station Fund   $177,172.05 116 
 117 

Expenditure:  118 
Account   Description     Amount  119 

     MAPP     $40,000.00 120 
     Homer Foundation   $10,000.00 121 
     Set Free Alaska   $127,172.05 122 
 123 

Section 2.  Funding to MAPP is for coordination expenses related to the Southern 124 
Kenai Peninsula Opioid Task Force. Use of the funds will be presented to the Homer City 125 
Council during quarterly reports. 126 
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Page 4 of 5 
ORDINANCE 19-07(S-2) 
CITY OF HOMER 
 

 127 
Section 3.  Funding to the Homer Foundation will be added to the City Homer’s 128 

grant fund for the purpose of grants to organizations based in Homer to conduct 129 
programs and events related to addiction, treatment, harm-reduction, and recovery. 130 
The Homer Foundation shall have the discretion to establish specific criteria and 131 
eligibility requirements. Information on the grants awarded will be included during the 132 
Homer Foundation regular report to the City on the City of Homer grant fund.   133 

 134 
Section 4.  Funding to Set Free Alaska is contingent on them receiving a grant 135 

from the State of Alaska for a residential addiction treatment facility in Homer. Funds to 136 
Set Free Alaska are designated for the construction of a residential addiction treatment 137 
facility in Homer.  138 

 139 
Section 5. All funding authorized in this ordinance is one time only. 140 

 141 
Section 3 6.  This is a budget amendment ordinance, is temporary in nature, and shall 142 

not be codified. 143 
 144 

ENACTED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF HOMER, ALASKA, this _____ day of 145 
_______ 2019. 146 

 147 
CITY OF HOMER 148 

 149 
______________________ 150 
KEN CASTNER, MAYOR 151 

 152 
ATTEST: 153 
 154 
 155 
____________________________ 156 
MELISSA JACOBSEN, MMC, CITY CLERK 157 
 158 
YES: 159 
NO: 160 
ABSTAIN: 161 
ABSENT: 162 
 163 
First Reading: 164 
Public Reading: 165 
Second Reading: 166 
Effective Date: 167 
 168 
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Page 5 of 5 
ORDINANCE 19-07(S-2) 
CITY OF HOMER 
 

Reviewed and approved as to form: 169 
 170 
 171 
              172 
Katie Koester, City Manager     Holly Wells, City Attorney 173 
 174 
Date: _________________________    Date: _________________________ 175 
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